MANAGER’s REPORT FOR FEBRUARY 27, 2015
GENERAL INFORMATION AND RESPONSES TO MAYOR & CommISSIONER REQUESTS

Places to be this Week...

Village Council Meeting - The next Village Council meeting will be held on March 3 at 7:00 p.m. in the Council
Chambers at Village Hall.

Future Calendar Reminders...

Village Council Meeting - The Village Council meeting will be held on March 10 at 7:00 p.m. in the Council
Chambers at Village Hall.

“Managing Your Stormwater - What you Can Do” - A stormwater management workshop for residents will be
held March 18 at 6:30 p.m. in the Council Chambers at Village Hall.

New Sidewalk Construction Plan -

The Village Council review and discussion of the New Sidewalk Construction Plan was tentatively
scheduled for the March 3, 2015 Village Council meeting. This item does not appear on the March 3
Village Council meeting agenda and will be rescheduled for a future Council meeting, date to be
determined.

Amendments to the Historic Preservation Ordinance -

The Village Council review and discussion of amendments to the Historic Preservation Ordinance was
tentatively scheduled for the March 3, 2015 Village Council meeting. This item does not appear on the
March 3 Village Council meeting agenda and will be rescheduled for a future Council meeting, date to be
determined.

Upcoming Proclamation - A proclamation declaring the week of March 8 to be Girl Scout Week will be
issued by Mayor Tully on March 3.

“Managing Your Stormwater - What You Can Do” -

The Village is hosting a stormwater management workshop for residents on March 18 at 6:30 p.m.
Presentations will be made by staff, and Jim Kleinwachter of The Conservation Foundation. Residents can
learn how they are affected by the stormwater ordinance, and how rain gardens can help in the
management of stormwater. Vendors will also be available before and after the presentations to discuss
any projects and plans residents may have to manage stormwater on their property.



Emergency Operations Plan -
The Village’s Emergency Operations Plan was approved by the DuPage County Office of Homeland
Security and Emergency Management (OHSEM). See attached letter from OHSEM.
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December 31, 2014

Mary Pratt, Emergency Management Coordinator
Village of Downers Grove
801 Burlington Ave

Downers Grove, IL 60515
Dear Mary Pratt:

Thank you for submitting the Village of Downers Grove Emergency Operations Plan. [ am
pleased to inform you that the plan has been reviewed and is found to meet all requirements and
provisions required by Illinois 29 ILCS Part 301 Political Subdivision Emergency Services and
Disaster Agencies, Subpart B: Emergency Operations Plan Requirements have been addressed in
this EOP submission.

This plan is subject to a biennial update and approval in 2016. Please notify DuPage OHSEM if
you decide to make any substantive operational changes to this plan prior to the official update.
This is to ensure your plan is in compliance with the requirements. Feel free to contact my office
if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

A

ames K. Joseph
Director
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